Crockett Community Foundation Board Meeting                                                       1
Thursday, April 1, 2010


4/1/10


Page 4 


 1 - CALL TO ORDER - WELCOMING REMARKS FROM THE CHAIR

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by CCF Chairperson Karen Peterson.  Board members Bud Burlison, Danielle Fugere, Chris Goehe, Robert Muzinich, Karen Peterson and Emma Sutton were present.  Erin Mullen Brosnan was absent.  Also present was office secretary Jeanne Owens.  Interested citizens in attendance were:  Fred Clerici, Roxene Colombo, Margaret Faria, Traci Larson, Dolores Morales, Kent Peterson, Valerie Radar, Dan Robertson, Ron Wilson.
2 - PUBLIC AND BOARD COMMENT ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS

There was no Board or public comment
3 - CONSIDER FUND-RAISING ASSISTANCE APPROVAL

Karen Peterson reported on the following fundraising assistance pre-approval requests:

The John Swett PTA is requesting that they be placed on the fundraising assistance calendar for their May Bocce tournament.  Chris Goehe made a motion to approve the John Swett PTSA for their May fundraising event.  Emma Sutton seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.  
The Port Costa Conservation Society is requesting that they be placed on the fundraising calendar for the April Town Wide Yard Sale.  Chris Goehe made a motion to approve the Port Costa Conservation Society for their April fundraising event.   Emma Sutton seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.  
The following fundraising assistance deposit was approved unanimously.  

Organization:
Crockett Bass Club

Event:

Bass Club

Amount:
$6,128.24

4 – ROCC UPDATE
Chris Goehe reported that ROCC will be giving monthly updates at the Crockett Improvement Association meetings held on the first Tuesday of each month.  Chris suggested that citizens interested in attending ROCC committee meetings get on their e-mail list.  
5 – CPS FUNDING REQUEST FOR STREETLIGHT REPLACEMENT

Kent Peterson reported that 5 decorative street lights have been repaired, but that he has not received an invoice.  Kent will report back at the May meeting. 

6 – CONOCOPHILLIPS GOOD NEIGHBOR NEGOTIATION MEETINGS
Danielle Fugere reported that the GNA negotiating committee had met twice with representatives from ConocoPhillips, and presented them with a proposal for a new Good Neighbor Agreement.  ConocoPhillips has informed the CCF that there will be no further negotiations with the community.  They are unwilling to continue funding to the CCF, and they will not be meeting requests with regard to safety monitoring.  A condition of the original Good Neighbor Agreement was that ConocoPhillips negotiate in good faith to renew the Good Neighbor Agreement.  The GNA negotiating committee does not believe that ConocoPhillips negotiated in good faith, and suggested hiring a mediator.  
Danielle also reported that there is an issue with regard to the ConocoPhillips Refinery’s land use permit.  They have initiated operation of the new expanded project, without having complied with all of the terms of the land use permit.  The GNA committee believes that this is a legal violation that is actionable.  Consequently, the GNA negotiating committee has hired an attorney who wrote a letter to ConocoPhillips requesting that the County initiate an emergency hearing on ConocoPhillips’ failure to comply with the land use permit.  

There was a lengthy discussion.  It was the consensus of the Board to hold a town meeting in May in an effort to inform the community of the latest developments regarding ConocoPhillips, and rally community support.  Citizens are encouraged to write letters to county and state officials.  
7 – SCHEDULE MEETING WITH C&H
Chris Goehe and Karen Peterson will be meeting with C&H refinery manager Kim Merritt on Tuesday, April 13 to discuss future funding.
8 – DISCUSSION OF CASH PROGRAM
Dave Black is in the early stages of developing “The cash program”, which is a way for local businesses to contribute to schools.  
9 – DECEMBER 2010 ELECTION
The Benicia League of Women Voters have agreed to assist us with our election.  They will be handling verification of signatures at the Contra Costa County Elections Department on petitions and ballots, coordinate candidate’s night, and count returned ballots.  They are in the process of writing up a contract.  
10 – REPORT ON 444 LORING AVENUE

Chris Goehe reported that he is still waiting for a hearing from the planning commission on the 444 Loring Avenue project.  He has received a $3,500 bill from the county, in addition to the $6,000 that was paid in advance.  He will look into this.  Public works has reversed their decision on the width of the road, and would like the road to be wider to provide extra parking in the area.  Chris also reported that he had presented a request to the county on February 16 for a $35,000 grant for ADA improvements on the property, but was denied.  The CCF is still seeking outside funding.  If the project is approved by the county, the land use permit will be good for three years.  Chris will get a summary from the planner and try to develop a project budget.  Karen Peterson reported that she is pressuring EBCF to assist with grant seeking.  Karen will attempt to set up a conference call with EBCF to discuss this matter.
11 – TREASURER’S REPORT AND APPROVAL OF INVOICES FOR PAYMENT

Danielle Fugere presented the Treasurer’s report through March 31, 2010.  There was no income for March, total expenses were $4,303.83 and total distributions were $1,500.  Total liabilities and equity were $3,816,553.09.  Karen asked that the treasurer request a budget versus actual expenditure report from Crockett Bookkeeping.  Danielle thought that we should request this report on a quarterly basis.  Chris Goehe made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report. Emma Sutton seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.

12 – SECRETARY’S REPORT AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Robert Muzinich reported on correspondence received in March and presented minutes from the March Board meeting.  Bud Burlison made a motion to approve the Secretary’s report and March minutes. Robert Muzinich seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
13 – PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Chris Goehe reminded everyone that there was going to be an election in December 2010, and that the CCF is looking for qualified candidates.  Petitions will be available May 1.  
14 – COMMITTEE REPORTS

Project Funding Committee - Karen Peterson reported that the Project Funding Committee had met to review the 6 grant applications that were received for the upcoming grant cycle.  The committee also reviewed final reports and fundraising assistance deposits.  While reviewing reports, Karen noted that there was disparity in the rate that organizations use to calculate sweat equity.  The Project Funding Committee will discuss this at their next meeting, and make a recommendation to the Board.  
Community Outreach – Karen is working on the newsletter and expects to have it ready for mailing the first week in May.  Erin Mullen-Brosnan is working on an article featuring the Carquinez Model Railroad Society.
15 – FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

December 2010 election; ConocoPhillips good neighbor agreement negotiations; meeting with C&H,  funding for street light replacement, oral grant presentations; ROCC update; standard rate for volunteer hours used to calculate sweat equity.
16 – BOARD AND PUBLIC COMMENT

Fred Clerici reported that there had been an arson attempt on the back side of the Old Homestead.  Bud Burlison reported that the surveillance cameras in Alexander Park have been a success, and that the Crockett Women’s Club should consider installing cameras at the Old Homestead.
Karen Peterson reported that she will be out of town from April 16 through May 1.

17 – ADJOURNMENT TO MAY 6, 2010

Karen Peterson adjourned the meeting at 8:30 PM until Thursday, May 6, 2010.
Respectfully submitted,

Jeanne Owens

Office Secretary

